Public Involvement Advisory Council (PIAC)

Meeting Notes
June 1, 2010

PIAC Members Present: Jen Clodius, Joleen Jensen Classen, Linda Nettekoven, Colleen Keyes, Megan Callahan, Allison Wisniewski, Paul Leistner, Cassie Cohen, Marty Stockton, Brian Hoop, Kelly Ball, Tony DeFalco, Stephanie Stokamer, Mark Fetters, Donita Fry, Chris White, Beth Kaye, Damon Isiah Turner, Ronault Catalani
PIAC Members Absent: Desiree Williams-Rajee, Sonny Tan, Arnold Warren, Glenn Bridger, Mandy Putney, Jimmy Brown, Christine Egan, Rick Nixon, Midge Purcell
Guests: Paige Prendergast, William Miller, Dora Perry, Tim Crail
Staff: Afifa Ahmed-Shafi

Agenda
A. Announcements 

B. Small Group Report Backs
C. Policy Group Presentation & Discussion on Benchmarks
D. Small Group Meetings 

Notes 
A. Announcements

1. New Member: Afifa announced that Kelly Ball is joining us from the Office of Management and Finance (OMF).  Kelly recently transitioned from her position as Training and Events Supervisor for the Crime Prevention Program in the Office of Neighborhood Involvement.  Before that she worked in community involvement in the Police Bureau.  Kelly is replacing Laurel Butman who previously represented OMF on the PIAC.
2. Reappointments:  We have several of our two year terms coming to an end this September.  The Coordinating Committee would like to propose that we allow for a two term limit for members.  We will present language for a charter amendment at the July meeting.  If adopted, all current PIAC members would be eligible to apply for reappointment for one additional term.   There would be a short form to express interest in being reappointed.  Bureau members would be asked to reconfirm with their bureau leadership that there is continuing support for their work on the PIAC.  Two year terms ending in September include Glenn, Megan, Polo, Joleen, Colleen, Linda, Sonny, Arnold, and Chris White. 
3. PIAC Intern Recruitment:  Afifa announced that we are recruiting for volunteer Interns to support the work of PIAC small groups.  The Intern would work out of the Office of Neighborhood Involvement with Afifa.  Please ask interested candidates to contact Afifa.
4. Charter Review: Linda informed the group that there will be a relook at the Portland City Charter in January 2011. Linda met with Commissioner Fritz in the early planning stages for the upcoming Charter Review Commission.  Commissioner Fritz would like to keep the discussion to basic housekeeping issues, such as language clean up in the current Charter. She feels there is Portland Plan participation fatigue in the community, so it will be difficult to have a more comprehensive discussion.  The Charter Review Commission will have members appointed by each member of City Council, and Commissioner Fritz also wants to appoint members that currently serve on other boards and commissions. 
B. Small Group Report Backs
Process Group: Megan recapped that the Process group created eight topic/ issue areas such as early notification, transparency, etc and as a way to observe and evaluate the public involvement done for bureau’s budget processes.  The small group split up into pairs and came up with recommendations in each of the eight areas. In March and April they split up and assessed and identified how important the recommendations we came up with are.  In May they came back to discuss findings and in August the plan to go the Mayor’s office with recommendations.  

Community Empowerment (CE) Group: Stephanie reported that based on the Citywide Public Involvement Network (CPIN) session the CE group facilitated; the CE group has decided to create a “Equity Workbook” to support public involvement staff that are seeking support in how to work toward building equity and inclusiveness in their public involvement processes.  The group is also discussing how to create a single repository of public involvement opportunities.  The CE group will break up into two subcommittees tonight to work on this. 
C. Policy Group Presentation & Discussion on Benchmarks
The Policy group presented their final work on the proposed new public involvement principles for the City, along with the accompanying chart of benchmarks and results.  The group also presented drafts of the public involvement impact statement that the group wants to ask City Council to direct PIAC to create, and is proposed to accompany any new resolutions, ordinances presented to City Council.  Lastly, the Policy group presented a draft of a public involvement baseline assessment form for bureaus, that they would like to request that City Council direct us to conduct.  The large group discussed these three items. 
Public Involvement Principles, Benchmarks & Results: The group discussed whether we would like these principles and benchmarks to be measureable.  They would be difficult to measure as they are currently written. 
· The group decided that “Indicators” would be a more suitable term rather than “Benchmarks”.  The term “indicators” suggests that reaching these items are signs of progress toward the given principle, versus a measureable benchmark, which is not what we are offering since bureaus and individual public involvement processes will have different benchmarks.  These are not specific measures, but rather best practices.
· The group also decided to change the term “Results” to “Outcomes”.  
· Group discussed if we did measure bureaus, who would measure? The community? We had discussed how to have evaluation from community’s perspective and how to work that in…this is under “Inclusiveness and Equity” evaluation by community and Accountability on p.5 of the principles.  

Public Involvement Impact Statement: The Policy group explained that the form is meant to be simple and straightforward but require some thought. 
Public Involvement baseline assessment:  The Policy group explained that this effort is aimed at assessing where each bureau is on right now.  It is proposed to be included as an annual report from bureau to be turned in during the annual budget process.  The Policy group discussed that the goal is to have a simple format in the first year(s). Similarly, the Customer Service Advisory Council (CSAC) raised awareness in the first years and started to conduct a more detailed assessment over time on a rotating basis of bureaus.  This annual assessment tool is one method to ask bureaus to respond to the new public involvement principles.  
Group discussion points included:
· In addition to form, idea for PIAC to interview 1/3 of bureaus each year and dialogue on the story of what is working well.  
· Add a line to indicate who filled out the form.

· Will there be any narrative section or self evaluation questions based on principles? Bureau could present their philosophy. E.g. “please prepare a brief self evaluation” or asking “What are some of the principles that work best for you?”, “What are you doing well”, “What could you improve on?”  
· Timing of evaluation during budget process: 

· One bureau got a budget note that said they need to improve their public involvement performance.  That is a powerful tool to emphasize change.  
· CSAC doesn’t get all of their surveys returned with the budget process, even though it is formally included.  CSAC members continue to request survey to be filled out by bureaus, including it in the busiest part of the City year, can mean that you get lost in the budget shuffle. 
· The survey could be an opportunity for the community in the future – how bureaus are doing. 
The group closed and discussed that this is only a draft form that can continue to be improved before implementation.

Next Steps: Group decided to include the draft baseline assessment form and draft public involvement impact statement as exhibits when we take the public involvement principles to City Council.  
Group voted to adopt the amended public involvement principles with new titles of “Indicators” and “Outcomes” and to take this forward to City Council as a resolution with directives to create a public involvement impact form and to conduct a baseline assessment.  Jen moved to adopt principles with amendments.  Joleen seconded.  Kelly abstained.  Remainder of the group voted yes to adopt.  

Policy group will work with Commissioner Fritz’s office this month to finalize when to go to City Council with this resolution.  
D. Small Group meetings – please see individual meeting notes for Policy, Process and Community Empowerment small groups here: http://www.portlandonline.com/oni/index.cfm?&c=51663 
